February 3, 2022
Shafer Township

Monthly Board Meeting

The Board of Shafer Township met at the Shafer Town Hall on Thursday February 3, 2022.  Board members present included Chairman Mark Stovern, Supervisor Joe Mattson, Supervisor John Hoffman, Treasurer, Dominique Haller and Clerk Faith Lichtscheidl and maintenance Troy Monteque.  Resident Becky Strand, representing Almelund Fire is Jason Fredlund and Kevin Johnson and representing Shafer/Franconia Fire is Ron Elfstrom and Dennis Gustafson.
The meeting called to order at 7:00 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited. 

A motion was made to approve the meeting agenda by Supervisor Hoffman; 2nd by Supervisor Mattson, all in favor; motion carried.

A motion was made to approve the monthly minutes of the regularly scheduled monthly board meeting from January 13, 2022 with one correction around billing for Amador by Supervisor Hoffman; Supervisor Mattson 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.  

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Haller presented the January 2022 Treasurer’s report.  The disbursement register shows a balance of $30,589.79.  The receipts register shows a balance of $3,718.70 and the cash control statement shows a balance of $243,144.92.  Three outstanding checks:

5529 Genie Cleaning Services
$       85.90
5537 U.S. Postmaster

$       58.00

5540 City of Taylors Falls
$16,761.60

A motion was made by Supervisor Hoffman to approve the treasurer’s report, Supervisor Mattson 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.

Motion made to approve the claims by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Supervisor Mattson, all in favor; motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS

Almelund Fire & Rescue  
Jason Fredlund and Kevin Johnson presented the 2022 Almelund Fire Department budget.  The amount presented for 2022 is $13,062.36 which is up about $1200 from last year.  A motion was made to accept the Fire budget in the amount of $13,062.36 by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Chairman Stovern, all in favor; motion carried.
Shafer/Franconia Fire & Rescue
Ron Elfstrom and Dennis Gustafson were here to present the Shafer/Franconia Fire budget for 2022.  The budget comes in at $12,508.22 and Supervisor Hoffman made a motion to approve this budget request and Supervisor Mattson 2nd; all in favor, motion carried.
Amendment of By-Laws of MAT
The board reviewed the information shared by our representative Mike Mueller at the CCATO meeting.  A motion was made to support the amendment to the by-laws so stated by the Minnesota Association of Townships by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Supervisor Mattson, all in favor; motion carried.


Redistricting Resolution
A motion was made that the Board of Shafer Township establishes the boundaries of the voting precincts and polling places to be 32 B and 39 A; polling place for both is 18259 St. Croix Trail, Shafer MN 55074 by Supervisor Hoffman and 2nd by Supervisor Mattson, all in favor; motion approved.
Election Judges
A motion was made to accept Becky Strand, Dominique Haller, Kurt Nelson and Faye Caneday as judges for the March 8th township election by Supervisor Hoffman and Supervisor Mattson 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried.
Boundary and Annexation Survey (BAS)
Clerk Licthscheidl presented information from the BAS report and it was decided that this is not something that we need to participant in at this time.
MAT Disability and Life Insurance

Clerk Lichtscheidl presented information that came from MAT where we can purchase disability and/or life insurance.  This was discussed and the board has decided this is not something that they want to purchase.
OLD BUSINESS
Driveway Permits

Supervisor Mattson wanted to discuss driveway permits to ensure everyone had the same understanding.  It was agreed that the drive way permits/descriptions will be need to be updated.  
Chairman Stovern has not been able to reach Warren White as of yet and but will try and get him back at our next meeting.
AARPA Funds

Supervisor Mattson wanted to discuss the AARPA Funds and talked about adding a lean to on to the salt shed and asked how we could expand the office.  
There was a thought to build a hoop shed for the salt and sand and put our equipment in the building that is out there.

Maintenance update
No new updates for maintenance at this time.  
Miscellaneous 

The Audit and Budget meeting is scheduled for February 28th at 6:00 pm.  
There will be a celebration of life at the hall on February 26th.  

Chairman Stovern has been looking at training for Troy through the University of MN.  It is possible that Chisago County will be hosting a class.  There is also a class room only course that involves techniques for road maintenance.  

Motion made to adjourn at 8:25 pm by Supervisor Mattson and 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman, all in favor; motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted;

Faith Lichtscheidl, Clerk

Mark Stovern, Chairman
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